
REEDNESS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Reedness Primary School, Reedness on Wednesday 13th November 2019 at 7.00pm.
Present: Cllrs Walker, Oldridge and Cawkwell.
Public present: Mr R Downing and Mrs J Downing.
Declarations of interest-none declared.
Prior to the meeting officially starting Mr & Mrs Downing spoke to the parish council about the parking issues that they feel are still causing problems in the village around the school bends area. The parish council have made assurances that every avenue possible has been explored with the school, ERYC and the police to help eradicate this problem including a recent site visit with relevant concerned authorities. The parish council have asked that all future incidents must be reported to the police who will create a case file and investigate if a history of offences occurs regularly.
1333

Apologies for absence

Cllrs Sargeantson and Barras
1334

To confirm the minutes of the council meetings held on 30/9/19

Minutes circulated to all councillors and approved and signed by the Vice Chairperson Cllr Cawkwell.
1335                Matters arising from the minutes.
Community speed watch-the clerk has now arranged two training sessions with all CSW volunteers but reported the very low attendance at the latest daytime roadside training session due to volunteers work commitments and it was noted that the project is in danger of collapse if volunteers cannot attend to be trained. It was resolved that the clerk will liaise with PC Wayne Goodwin to discuss how to combat the training problems to ensure this project continues.
ERYC work schedules-following on from requests to establish future or recent ERYC work commitments in the village the clerk has established that the village gullies were cleansed in September on a night time traffic management programme and that the village road sweepers were deployed to the village on 2nd October. The Community Payback team have been requested to visit the village again to sweep/weed the paths and this has been placed on their future commitments list. The agreed road repair works to Old Lane will commence after the C48 scheme (currently in operation between Adlingfleet and Whitgift) has been completed and when further funding should become available in the next financial year which will then allow ERYC to then move to Whitgift and Reedness.
Village name signs-due to the fact this project has been ongoing for many months now with no information received it was resolved to take this item off the agenda until further information, such as designs and prices, are made available to the parish council.
Speed Indicator Device (SID)-the clerk has ordered two SIDs for the month of October and both devices have now been installed. One of the devices has had faults and been repaired by ERYC twice who have agreed to provide an extra two weeks hire to compensate for the breakdowns.

Parking/speeding concerns-following on from recent ERYC decline decisions and reasons given for parish council traffic calming/parking concerns suggestions (yellow lines/dummies) the clerk was asked to invite ERYC officers and the school headmaster to a site meeting to see the problem for themselves and to give ideas and suggestions as to what can be done to help ease the situation. The visit was held on 5th November and Cllr Sargeantson has reported that the dragon’s teeth will be reinstated and the possibility of developing a school “walking bus” scheme will be investigated further. Enforcement officers may also be recruited to visit the area during school start/finish times. The parish council have resolved to also order a life-size PC Speedy dummy and a “no parking” banner to be placed in and around the school bends area in a further effort to help eradicate this problem.
Remembrance event- this year’s remembrance event was held on 7th November with the school, local vicar, ERYC Chairperson, parish councillors, R.B.L. representatives and village residents all in attendance. Due to the extremely wet weather conditions the venue had to be changed at the last minute to be held in the school hall. Cllr Walker and R.Eastwood ensured the “Tommy” was erected on the grass outside Old Hill Cottages for the full remembrance period. The clerk ordered 100 large event poppies, and these were placed around the village on street lights or garden gates. All poppy sale profits have now been given to the local R.B.L. appeal.

Christmas tree-the clerk has ordered a new 8ft tree for the village to be delivered on 2nd December from Lodge Landscapes at a price of £54 + VAT. Cllr Oldridge has kindly agreed to decorate the tree with solar lights.

Frank Ella trophy-the clerk has purchased a replacement trophy for the school to present to a pupil in the creative arts category. This trophy has been given to the school for safe keeping until the awards ceremony next summer.
BT Adopt A Kiosk-Cllr Barras had previously suggested this project idea and has now consulted with residents to establish if they would welcome the idea and what choice of use for the phone box they would want. Two suggestions of either a defibrillator housing unit (already have) or a small library were made. The parish council discussed both options but resolved to not continue with this project due to the workload and maintenance responsibilities that come with the scheme.

Emergency plan -Cllr Walker has agreed to review the current emergency plans in place and has now made suggestions/alterations which he will prepare and type up in time for the next parish council meeting. In order to ensure the plans success Cllr Walker has established the need for all RPC councillors to agree to be flood wardens. Ward Cllr C.Fox has sent an email suggesting all parish councils liaise with the local fire brigade in an effort to understand more fully how they are involved in the emergency plans. It was resolved that the clerk will arrange a site visit around the Goole fire station in the new year.
River bank-following on from a suggestion to make the walkway along the river bank top a designated public right of way/public footpath the clerk has obtained information and advice from HM Land Registry and from ERYC Leslie Whitehead .It was resolved that due to the advice received, the associated costs and the workload involved that this is not a viable nor affordable project and as such not one that the parish council would choose to pursue. The clerk has also established the costings for an extra grass cut (as provided last year by RPC) along the river bank stretch from the school to the home of J.Drayton approximately. It was resolved that this idea will be reviewed again in the spring of 2020 when the grass cutting season will resume as it is too wet to cut now. The councillors were also made aware that EA have confirmed that they will revert back to the “old” river bank grass cutting regime used in previous years due to the fact this years trialled version was not a success.
1336           
Correspondence.
Post Office Row-complaints received about the footpath in front of these two new builds have been dealt with by ERYC enforcement officers who have visited the site and spoken with the builders and property owner. The pavement is supposed to have been made good however the parish council still feel the repair work is unacceptable and dangerous in parts. It was resolved that the clerk will speak with ERYC to let them know about the continuing problem and safety concerns.
Groundwork letter-the clerk read out a letter from Amanda Scrimgoeur requesting parish council assistance in a potential bid for windfarm funding to establish woodland areas and develop meadows in the area. The parish council have confirmed that they do not own any land in Reedness village and cannot think of any suitable areas for this project to be used in the village either and as such have requested further information from Amanda as to how Reedness as a village could be involved in such a scheme. It was resolved that the clerk will invite Amanda to the next meeting to explain how this project could involve Reedness.
Code of Conduct-ERYC have sent a revised version of the code documents which has been cascaded to the councillors. It was resolved that RPC have formally agreed to adopt this revised code.
Water seepage-the councillors are aware of a slight water seepage which appears to be coming from the river bank walls at the school’s rear exit area and travels along the main road. This has been reported to EA, ERYC, the school headmaster and Andrew Percy MP. Upon investigation from the relevant authorities the findings confirm that this water flow is coming from sealant joints in the floodwall and EA have confirmed they will monitor the seepage and look at options to reduce it in the future.
1337

Planning matters.
None received.
1338
             Ward Cllrs report


As there were no Ward Cllrs in attendance there was nothing to report.
1339   
Financial matters.


Cheques approved for payment are;


Cq no 100336 RBL £300.00
  

Cq no 100337 RBL£18.50


Cq no 100338 S.Hart £39.00


Cq no 100339 Clerk half yearly salary


Cq no 100340 Trophy Centre £37.75


Cq no 100341 L.Amor £10.00



Cq no 100342 Vision ICT £150.00



Cq no 100343 Lodge Landscapes £64.80
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Date of next meeting-


Confirmed as 8th January 2020
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